

125 Worth Street Room 720 New York, NY 10013

646-885-4974 egrayson@dsny.nyc.gov November 30, 2020

Honorable Corey Johnson Speaker, New York City Council City Hall New York, New York 10007

Dear Speaker Johnson:

Pursuant to Local Law 152 of 2018, and on behalf of the New York City Department of Sanitation ("DSNY"), I am pleased to submit to you the agency's first Annual Report on the Implementation of New York City's Waste Equity Law.

Local Law 152 requires the Sanitation Department to reduce permitted capacity at putrescible and non-putresicble transfer stations in historically overburdened communities in the South Bronx, North Brooklyn, and Southeastern Queens. If you have any questions regarding the content of this report, please contact Gregory Anderson, Assistant Commissioner for Policy and External Affairs, at qpanderson@dsny.nyc.gov.

Sincerely,

Edward Grayson

cc: Council Member Antonio Reynoso, Chair, Committee on

Sanitation and Solid Waste Management